# INGRAINED

President: Peter Howell (03)758 1297 P.O. Box 35 Upper Ferntree Gully Vic 3156

Secretary David Jamie (03) 758 6082

Volume 5 No. 2

December 1992

APRIL 1993

Knox & District Woodworkers Club Inc.

General Meeting: 1st Wed. of Month (except January) at 7.00pm Held at Clubrooms Glenfern Rd. Ferntree Gully (opposite No 44)

# Formula for Furniture Stripping for Wax or French Polish.

1 part White Vinegar 1 part Linseed Oil 1 part *Pure* Turpentine

½ part Metholated Spirits

+ dash Cloudy Amonia

## <del>李华李华</del>李李李李李李李李李李 FOR SALE......

At the APRIL meeting, Arthur Westwood will be selling off some of his suplus timber in preparation to his move to Queensland. So; bring your cash to the APRIL meeting.

Tubular Steel bench with wooden top 6'6" x 2'8" \$50

Storage rack with multiple shelves 7'7" long, 5'9" high, 1'6" deep \$25

Storage rack to fit on wall 7' long, 3'1" high, 8" deep \$10

Lockup steel cabinet with 5 shelves 6'I" high, 1' long, 1'6" deep \$30

Contact Arthur Westwood

801 5907

**@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@** 

### THE END

This is the end of the original articles submitted to me for inclusion in the newsletter. As the editor of the newsletter I have made the decision that I will not copy type articles from magazines. Apart from the legal problems with copywrite, I believe that it is pointless for a newsletter that was created to be a communication medium for our club, to be used to simply repeat information that is available elsewhere.

If you find a good idea, and apply that idea in your own workshop then supply the details of the idea and how you used it for yourself. In those instances I will be more than happy to type up the report and include it in the newsletter.

There has been a common question asked of me over the last month or so. "When will the next newsletter be coming out?" My answer has generally been that I will produce a newsletter when I have some information to put in it.

Well here it is. The question that I have for the members is - Is it worth it? Ever since the club has started the editor has constantly appealed to the membership to

supply information to put into the newsletter. It is clear that, like most of the work to be done to run the club, the general members expect these things just to happen, and the committee have an unending supply of both time and ideas.

#### YOUR COMMITTEE

President: **Peter Howell** Ph:758 1297 **David Jamie** Ph: 758 6082 Secretary: Treasurer: **Noel Dawson** Ph:754 3678 V. President: Herman van der Breggen Ph:720 2447 Editor: David Jamie Ph: 758 6082 Committee: Ph: 763 5396 **Ed Lawer** Sue Wood Ph: 755 1654 **David Howell** Ph: 874 6757 Peter Johnson Ph:758 6617 Tom Coglin **Garry Pope** Ph: 762 6293

#### 890890890890890890

#### KNOX FESTIVAL

Did YOU help the club and participate in the organisation, setting up, packing up, or spend a few hours helping on the display. It was another great couple of days with lots and lots of interest shown by the general public. The members who were there all seemed to have a great time.

A thankyou goes to Reg Dixon for the donation of an electric frypan and a small electric drill. Both these items will be put to good use both at the club and on future display activities.



#### **MEETING DATES**

General Meeting 1st Wednesday of each month (excluding January)

Committee Meeting 3rd Wednesday of each month

Practical Nights Every Wednesday Night Unemployed & Retirees - Thursday 10:00am - 3:00pm. Special Projects As arranged.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### MEMBERSHIP LIST

There will be a Member List near the Notice Board. Please check to see if you name is on it and the details are correct. Please make any corrections or additions to the list so that we can get a full and up to date membership list.

#### CALENDAR

There was a request for a calendar of future meetings to be sent out with this newsletter. As the events are often set up with only a few weeks notice it seems more sensible to display a copy of the latest timetable on the notice board.